A INS LifeGuard



Manager's Guide

with procedures for adding or changing village services, instructions for using the LifeGuard Manager's Portal, and answers to frequently asked questions

Table of Contents

Welcome to INS LifeGuard 5
Emergency Response 5
Additional Support Services
Purpose of This Guide
Procedures for Adding or Changing INS LifeGuard Services
Commencing Service for a New Village
Moving Devices Within the Village
Moving Devices Between Villages in Your Organisation 8
Updating Village Protocols and Procedures
Resident Changes (Moving In or Out, Changing Address) 9
Updating Resident Details 10
Replacement of Alarm Systems 10
The LifeGuard Manager's Portal 12
Accessing the Portal 12
User Roles
The Home Screen
Dashboard
Profile
Clients
<i>View or Edit</i>
Activity Monitoring
Health Data
Send Notification
Client Notifications (History)
Client Tasks
Devices
Community News 22
Village
Details
Procedures

Access Details
Contacts
Setting up notifications for village contacts:
Documents
Promo Codes (LifeGuardian) 28
Evacuations
Concierge Services
Village Notifications
Client Notifications 34
Notification History
Notification Groups
New Notification
Activity Monitoring
Change Log
Reports
Knowledge Base
Help Menu
Disclaimer
Answers to Questions Frequently Asked by Residents



4

Australia's premier nurse emergency response and support service

With over 35 years' experience, and about 35,000 services installed, INS is trusted by those in need within the community and by more village operators and resident committees than any other support system. Our service exceeds Australian Standards. Indeed, we work under the higher standard required and expected of us as registered health care providers, meeting AS 4607:1999 as well as AS/NZS 5205:2019 and ISO 9001:2015.

Emergency Response

In the event of an emergency, residents simply press the HELP button, either on their wrist or pendant transmitter or on the alarm unit itself, and they'll be connected with one of our experienced nurses – 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Importantly, we're not just here for medical emergencies; INS LifeGuard can contact any of the emergency services, such as Ambulance, Police or the Fire Brigade, if required.

Additional Support Services

We can also offer your village additional services, such as on-the-go mobile alarms for your residents, after hours emergency maintenance service, concierge services, and 24/7 monitoring via our LifeGuardian or SmartMobile Apps **absolutely free** for up to two village staff.



We've developed this guide to provide village managers with procedures for adding or changing village services, as well as specific procedures required for on-boarding new villages. These procedures ensure our Emergency Response Centre has accurate information on file so we can respond promptly and appropriately when your residents need us.

We'll also explain the features and benefits of using the **LifeGuard Manager's Portal**. This secure intranet site has recently been improved and updated. It allows village and care managers to interact with the residents' alarm systems and update information held by INS LifeGuard.

Currently all services available are offered at no cost, including:

- Accessing real-time reports^{*}
- Updating resident / client details (with their permission)
- Updating procedures and protocols INS LifeGuard will follow when responding to your residents
- Use of My Concierge automated OR white labelled service
- Setting-up Tasks and Reminders
- Community News / Broadcast Feature
- Issuing Evacuation Alerts in Real Time

Please feel free to send us feedback as you use the portal, as well as any feature requests you would find useful. As we continue to develop and improve the portal, some services may move to Premium or Platinum service levels, requiring a nominal fee. Planned future development includes the ability to create Super-User accounts, and to provide TeleHealth Services — using your own clinical staff, or ours.

Finally, we've added an FAQ section to the back of the book. Hopefully this guide will answer any questions you might have about our service. If not, you can find our <u>Knowledge Base</u> in the portal (including Troubleshooting information), and of course you can call us on 1800 636 226 at any time.

^{*} some features are limited, dependent upon hardware used.

Procedures for Adding or Changing INS LifeGuard Services

This section of the Manager's Guide explains what is required when you need to on-board new villages to our service, or when changing or swapping devices within a village from one unit / villa to another.

Should a resident need assistance with their device, feel free to consult our <u>Knowledge Base</u>, which features troubleshooting information and videos, which can be accessed via the Manager's Portal. There you'll find steps that can be taken prior to calling INS LifeGuard for technical support or requesting an INS Technician to attend your village. This information can also be shared with your maintenance staff, if applicable.

Commencing Service for a New Village

When commencing service for a new village, we require some preliminary information to set the village up within our monitoring system. Once they've been set up in our system, you'll then be able to use the Manager's Portal to document the specific protocols and procedures you want INS LifeGuard to follow when responding to alarms from the village residents.

Please email the following information to <u>lifeguard@theinsgroup.com.au</u>. You can also call us on 1800 636 226 if you have any questions.

- An Excel document listing all current residents, including names, addresses, and phone numbers (both mobile and landline, where possible). This list should also include any vacant units.
- □ The number and type of alarm systems required for common areas and their exact location (e.g. pool, workshop, community centre, etc.).
- □ A document with all basic information for the village, e.g. name, address, access details, contact information for the Village Manager, etc.
- □ A village map
- Protocols and procedures for INS to follow when actioning alarms from your residents. (Wherever possible, we encourage you to enter and maintain this information directly in the Manager's Portal.)

Moving Devices Within the Village

Each alarm system is pre-programmed specifically to the unit / address where it was initially installed, and to the resident who lived there at the time. Should you wish to move a device to another unit, or assign it to another resident moving into the current unit, you must call INS LifeGuard and speak to a member of the Business Support Team.

Advise the Business Support Team member that you need to move the device from one unit / resident to another. They will ask a series of questions, and remotely reallocate the device in our system from the current address or user to the new one.

This is imperative — in the event of an emergency, the alarm sent to the INS LifeGuard Emergency Response Centre must have the correct details allocated for relaying to Emergency Services.

NOTE: if you are moving the device because the first unit is vacant, please email <u>lifeguard@theinsgroup.com.au</u> to advise the unit is now vacant.

Moving Devices Between Villages in Your Organisation

Should you wish to move a device from one village to another within your organisation, the process is the same as above in that you will need to contact our Business Support Team *prior to moving the device* to provide the specific details so we can properly reallocate the unit on our system.

However, please bear in mind that should you later require a replacement device in the original village for a new resident moving in, you will need to raise a purchase order with our Business Support Team. They will prepare a quote that you'll need to sign and return to indicate your acceptance of the quote prior to any replacement stock being sent out.

Updating Village Protocols and Procedures

It's imperative that you keep your village's protocols and procedures up-todate. This ensures the healthcare professionals at INS LifeGuard know who to contact at the village, and that we can relay access details to Emergency Services, if required, when responding to alarms.

You can update village protocols directly in the Manager's Portal at any time (please see *Procedures*, page 24). Once finished, please email INS LifeGuard (<u>lifeguard@theinsgroup.com.au</u>) to advise us the village protocols have been updated.

Resident Changes (Moving In or Out, Changing Address)

It's imperative that village staff advise INS LifeGuard immediately when a resident moves in or out of the village, or if the unit becomes vacant. Please send an email to <u>lifeguard@theinsgroup.com.au</u> or call us on 1800 636 226 and then follow up with an email.

Our staff will unallocate the current client's file from that device and mark the unit as vacant.

Should a new resident move into the vacant unit, you'll again need to notify INS LifeGuard by phone call and a follow-up email. Please provide as many details as possible about the new resident prior to their moving into the residence.

Please bear in mind that if INS LifeGuard are not notified of these details immediately, they may be inadvertently overlooked, which poses a potential risk that we will not have the correct information on file in the event of an emergency.

Updating Resident Details

If your village residents have granted permission for you to view and edit their personal information, and your village has been onboarded to the new **Manager's Portal**, then you can update their details directly in the portal as outlined previously (please see *Clients*,).

Alternatively, our **Client Portal** empowers your residents to update their own information at any time. This portal is free to use, and residents need only call or email <u>lifeguard@theinsgroup.com.au</u> to request access. Residents who have an IP Dialler, or who have installed the LifeGuardian or LifeGuard SmartMobile app, will be able to update their information directly on those devices.

The resident's family and carers can update their details, with their permission, via our LifeGuard SmartCarer app, which is free as well.

For those who do not have access to the above methods, a new Client Information Form will need to be completed and sent to us. This form can be requested by phone or email.

Replacement of Alarm Systems

Devices You Own - Under Warranty

You'll find the warranty for devices owned by your organisation at the back of the User Guide. If you require a replacement device within the warranty period, contact INS LifeGuard and advise us of the issue with the current device. Follow any instructions closely, as we provide three tiers of Tech Support. We will determine whether your device needs replacing or whether an alternate solution might be best. If we determine a replacement is in order, we'll walk you through the replacement process, including what to do with the SIM installed in the old device. You may need to transfer it to the new device, or it may need to be deactivated, in which case you'll need to send us the SIM number to avoid further charges.

If we do send you a replacement device, you must return the old unit within 14 days to avoid being invoiced for the replacement.

You can view our Terms & Conditions by visiting theinsgroup.com.au/terms.

Devices You Own - Out of Warranty

Should your device be out of warranty, and require replacement for any reason, contact our Business Support Team and advise them of the issue with the current device. Follow their instructions closely, as they provide top level Tech Support. They will determine whether your device needs replacing or whether an alternate solution might be best.

If a replacement is required, you do not need to return the device to INS LifeGuard as it's owned by the village and no longer under warranty. INS will advise what to do with the SIM installed in your old device. You may need to transfer it to the new device, or it may need to be deactivated, in which case you'll need to send us the SIM number to avoid further charges. You can then dispose of the device in an environmentally friendly manner. If you prefer, you can return the device to INS LifeGuard and we will dispose of it for you for a small fee.

To obtain a replacement unit, you will need to raise a purchase order with our Business Support Team. They will prepare a quote that you'll need to sign and return to indicate your acceptance of the quote prior to any replacement stock being sent out.

A new device will be programmed and dispatched to you via our courier service. This process takes at least 10 business days* from the time the order is placed with our Logistics Department.

Please ensure you provide an address for delivery that will have someone available to accept the delivery. Once the item is dispatched, INS LifeGuard no longer has control over delivery dates / times. We can, however, track the delivery should any delays occur.

You can view our Terms & Conditions by visiting theinsgroup.com.au/terms.

* Subject to stock levels.

Devices You Lease

Devices that are leased should be returned to INS for replacement or to cancel the service if it's no longer required. Additional charges may be incurred if the device has sustained damage.

You can view our Terms & Conditions by visiting theinsgroup.com.au/terms.

Accessing the Portal

If you don't yet have access to the Manager's Portal, your village manager can request it emailing <u>lifeguard@theinsgroup.com.au</u> and including your name and title, the village name, and the email address you would like to use. This information must match the details we have on file for your village. Alternatively, they can call INS LifeGuard on 1800 636 226.

You'll receive an email with your user name and password, along with a link to the portal. Once you receive this, please bookmark the link for future use. We recommend using the Google Chrome browser for the best experience.

NOTE: For security reasons, we require periodic password resets and the use of Multi-Factor Authentication (MFA). This can be via SMS, Email or an authenticator app. You'll set up your preferred method on your first log in.

User Roles

To provide greater control over feature accessibility, village operators and care organisations can request specific roles be assigned to staff who access the Manager's Portal. To assist in deciding which access levels you require, we've provided a quick summary below followed by a comparison table that shows exactly which features are accessible for each role.

For Village Operators:

- **Village Super:** ideal for those managing multiple villages. Super Users can view data across one village, or all simultaneously.
- Village Manager: allows access only to the specific village/s you manage, ensuring focused and relevant information.
- **Village Staff:** can access and modify village procedures and protocols our staff use when responding to resident alarms.
- Village Maintenance: offers a limited Dashboard view showing only device statuses and a basic client information. Cannot edit client information, manage notifications, tasks, reminders, or activity monitoring.

For Care Organisations:

- **Group Managers:** can access and modify group procedures and protocols our staff use when responding to client alarms.
- **Case Managers:** restricted to accessing information on the specific clients they manage.

		Retire	nent Vi	llages	Care P	roviders
Portal Features	Village	Village	Village	Village	Group	Care
Portal Features	Super*	Manager	Staff+	Maintenance ⁺	Manager	Manager
Home Screen						
Dashboard				Devices Only		
Profile						
Clients ‡						
View or Edit						
Activity Monitoring						
Health Data						
Send Notification						
Client Notifications						
Client Tasks						
Devices **						
Community News						
Village <mark>(Group)</mark>						
Details						
Procedures						
Access Details						
Contacts						
Documents						
Promo Codes						
Evacuations						
Concierge Services						
Village Notifications						
Client Notifications						
(Group or All Residents)						
Notification History						
Notification Group						
New Notification						
Activity Monitoring						
(Group or All Residents)						
Document Change Log						
Reports						

* Village Super can view dashboard, clients, devices and reports across all or one village.

† Village Staff/Maintenance can view the client list, but no access to other client options.

** Access to Devices can be denied to any user, upon request.

‡ Ability to view or edit client's personal information, including health data, requires client permission.

The Home Screen

Those who have multiple villages assigned to their log-in will first select a village from the drop-down list, and then the home screen will appear.

	Villages	Demo	Village		× ~		
					Select		
uard Portal (DEMO VILLAG	E)						۲
Velcome to the LifeGuard P	ortal						
Alarm Type	✓ De	evice Type	V Dates 28407-2023 - 28	40-2023	Device Type		
Response Time		Resolu	ition		Current Status		
69%	20%	9% s	Accidental Alarm False Alar Energency Call – Arrbulance – Clent Tr Energency	ransport Chat Call Resolved	1%	8%	9% Missed Check-
1% 90-120 sec.	0% >120 sec.	4			multip Pdt	con dattery	
Management Services				Latest News & Optional Services			
Clients View or edit cherr datals, set tasks or welder check, and more	Devices View devices installed with battery /evel version, and more	Community News Publish anticles that appear on users' (PDp or SmartMobile appr	Village Village access details, contexts and documents	Join us as Apple & Telstra show This world-first innovative collaboration bring network, and the unmatched TeleHealth and I	s together the unparalleled expertise Emergency Res		
	ieres veneral anomale	R		The LifeGuard SmartMobile App Great news! The LifeGuard SmartMobile App wellbeing. Current IOS App users will be notifi	for iOS is evolving into LifeGuardian	packed with new features to e	Apr 19, : nhance health and
Evacuations	Concierge Services Manage Concierge Services available to residents	Village Notifications View silage notifications and reparding emergency, maintenance	Client Notifications Send notifications to one client, a group, or all olients	Update Client Details via Portal Just a reminder, it is our strong preference th in our apps and portals rather than by using p	at changes to resident information is	updated by the resident, their fa	Feb 27, : mily or village staff direc
Schedule evacuation alerts or drills and which residents viewed		or device events					

Dashboard

At the top of the Home Screen is the **Dashboard** which provides important information at a glance. You can filter to the desired date range and choose whether to see only specific types of alarms or devices. If you don't choose a type, all alarms and devices will be included in the stats. Whilst you can always view reports for more details (see), the dashboard gives a quick visual status report.

Profile

In the top right of the Home Screen is your Profile icon. Click that to display a menu allowing you to switch villages (for those who manage multiple villages), edit your profile, change your password, or log-out.



Clients



View or Edit

Click on **Clients** to view a list of active residents. Click the drop-down arrow to view or edit their personal details, if they've given their permission to do so. These options are greyed out if they have not granted this permission.

Device dependent features will be unavailable for those who don't have those devices. To filter to just those clients you have permission to edit, click the arrow to the left of the Search field.

Clients Please note if you are unable to view or edit a clients file, permissions may not have been g	randed by the cliente						B > Clien
Click here to filter to just those		ı have permission to	0 6	edit.			(a) Exp
Name 1s.		Home Phone 1		Mobile Phone 1		Address 1	Device Status 11
Filter By Search	R	Search 1	1F	Search	¥	Search VF	Filter By 🗸
✓ ADAMS, Bill		02 0202 0202		0402 020 202		Unit 12, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
Options		02 2020 2020		0420 202 020		Unit 6, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
⊗ View ≫ Edit		02 1234 5678		0412 345 678		Unit 16, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
Activity Monitoring		02 2345 6789		0423 456 789		Unit 21, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Missed Check-in
네 Health Data		02 0110 1001		0401 101 001		Unit 4, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
C Send Notification		02 3322 2233		0433 222 233		Unit 8, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
Ro Client Notifications		02 4433 3344		0444 333 344		Unit 25, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
fill Client Tasks		02 2223 3332		0422 233 332		Unit 3, Demo Village, West St. Wollongong NSW 2500	No Device

If you have permission to edit the client's information, choose Edit from the drop down list. You must first read the disclaimer below and agree by ticking the box, then click NEXT.

≡ Li	ifeGuard Portal (Demo Village)
	Authorisation (GOETZ Phillip & Anna Marie)
#1 0	Autoritation O Details O Property O Clients O O & Pharmacy O Medical Details Details O Property Details O
=	The Manager's Portal is provided as a tool so you can update information held by INS LifeGuard regarding your organisation and its residents / clients.
•	Every reasonable effort is made to ensure the information we hold is accurate, however, C. Rafin & Co. Pty Ltd, trading as The INS Group / INS LifeGuard, does not accept any liability to any person or organisation resulting from its use or failure, or any inaccurate information provided to us.
\$	INS LifeGuard relies upon the information herein to respond to emergency attuations. As such, you are solely responsible for exercising due diligence before entering or changing any information contained in this Manager's Portal, and you advowledge that you have authority from your organisation and or resident / client to do so.
<u> </u>	You acknowledge that we will not be responsible for any corruption or failed transmission of any information or any act or omission of any nature.
	You agree not to use any device, software or routine to interfere or attempt to interfere with the proper working of this web portal.
4	You acknowledge that access to this web portal: (a) may not be continuous or uninterrupted at all times; and (b) may be interfered with by factors or circumstances outside of our control and (c) may be removed at any time by INS LifeGuard at its sole discretion.
È	Services provided are subject to our Terms & Conditions, which can be found here
₹ •	1 have read and agree to the conditions above Rest 2

Edit the information as necessary, pressing NEXT to move through each section. To change a resident's address, however, you will need to submit the request to INS LifeGuard by clicking the blue button. This is because we need to verify the information is correct, in the event we have to send emergency services to that address.

≡L	ifeGuard Portal (Demo Village)					
	Property (GOETZ Phillip & Anna Mar	ie)				요 > Clients > Client Edit
*	1 Authorisation 2 Deta	alls	Clients	GP & Pharmacy	6 Medical	Emergency Contacts
□ == * *	Addess 11 West 8t, Wolfongong NSW 2500, Australia Nearest Cross Street Property Type House	Change Address Request Current address 11 West St, willongong NSW 2500, Australia Seatch 12 West Street, Wollongong 2 Mar 20123			× 1	
	Security Key Holder Installed? Other access details I Rendua	Mer 2001 R Unicopy of NW 2500 Australia Resident moved to the unit next door		S.dent		Rea 1

Complete all information, then press Submit Request. We will contact you if we require further information or need clarification.

When you press NEXT, your changes are saved automatically. You do not need to move through every screen, you can click another function in the left menu, or click on **LifeGuard Portal** in the top left or the home button in the top right to return to the Home screen at any time.

Activity Monitoring

This lets you set Welfare Checks that alert you if the resident does not respond, as well as Security Motion Sensor alerts for residents who have PIR beams set up for this purpose. You'll set the criteria that triggers alerts, and as they are triggered, events are generated so you can monitor them.

Click on **Clients** to view a list of active residents. Click the drop-down arrow next to the client you wish to monitor and choose Activity Monitoring. If it's not available, either the resident's device does not permit Activity Monitoring, or the resident has not granted permission to use this feature.

≡ Lit	feGuard Portal (Demo Village)								C
<u>*</u>	Clients Preeze note if you are unacle to view or edit a clients file, permission	na may not have been granted by the clients.						۵	8
۵	Name TL		Home Phone 1		Mobile Phone 1		Address †↓	Device Status 1	-
•	Filter By 🗸 Search	k	Search	ĸ	Search 1	¥	Search W	Filter By	~
•	✓ ADAMS, BIII		02 0202 0202		0402 020 202		Unit 12, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected	
Ŕ	Options		02 2020 2020		0420 202 020		Unit 6, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected	
*	© View Ar Edit		02 1234 5678		0412 345 678		Unit 16, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected	
•	Activity Monitoring		02 2345 6789		0423 456 789		Unit 21, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Missed Check-In	n
<u> </u>	냄 Health Data		02 0110 1001		0401 101 001		Unit 4, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected	
2	C Send Notification		02 3322 2233		0433 222 233		Unit 8, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected	
	Q⊇ Client Notifications		02 4433 3344		0444 333 344		Unit 25, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected	
*			02 2223 3332		0422 233 332		Unit 3, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	No Device	
	✓ FRANK, Stanley		02 9898 8989		0498 988 989		Unit 19, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected	
	V FULLTON, Wanda		02 8765 4321		0487 654 321		Unit 28, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected	
		Show	wing 1 to 10 of 64 entries	1	2 3 4 5 > >> 10	~			

The settings to trigger either alert are called **Criteria**. You can add new criteria, or you can edit or delete existing criteria using the icons on the right. When alerts are triggered, they will appear in the **Events** list.

	Slient Activity Monitoring (GOETZ Phillip & Anna Marie)									
Criteria										
						+ A				
Туре		Location			Trigger					
				There	are no criteria configured yet					
Туре			Location		Trigger					
Welfare Check					Welfare Check was not acknowledged between 02:00 PM and 02:05 PM					
Welfare Check			-	Welfare Check was not acknowledged between 10:30 AM and 10:40 AM						
Welfare Check					Welfare Check was not acknowledged between 02:35 PM and 02:40 PM					
Security Motion Sensor	ecurity Motion Sensor		Bathroom		Less than 1 movement between 08:35 AM and 08:40 AM					
S Events										
Туре	Location	Date		Trigge						
Welfare Check	-	Dec 7, 2022, 3:41:21	PM	💄 We	fare Check was not acknowledged between 01:30 pm and 03:30 pm					
Welfare Check	-	Dec 4, 2022, 3:41:21	PM	💄 We	fare Check was not acknowledged between 01:30 pm and 03:30 pm					
Welfare Check	-	Dec 3, 2022, 3:41:21	PM	💄 We	fare Check was not acknowledged between 01:30 pm and 03:30 pm					
Welfare Check	-	Nov 27, 2022, 3:41:2	2 PM	💄 We	fare Check was not acknowledged between 01:30 pm and 03:30 pm					
Welfare Check	-	Nov 23, 2022, 3:41:2	1 PM	💄 We	fare Check was not acknowledged between 01:30 pm and 03:30 pm					
menale check	-	Nov 22, 2022, 3:41:2	1 PM	💄 We	fare Check was not acknowledged between 01:30 pm and 03:30 pm					
Welfare Check		Nov 21, 2022, 3:41:2	2 PM	💄 We	fare Check was not acknowledged between 01:30 pm and 03:30 pm					
	-	NOV 21, 2022, 3:41.2								

A **Welfare Check** will display a message on the resident's IP Dialler or in the LifeGuard SmartMobile app during the specified time asking the user to respond to let you know they are OK.

Choose Welfare Check as the trigger, set the timeframe during which you want the message to appear, and click SAVE.

Add Criteria		×
Trigger		● Welfare Check ○ Security Motion Sensor
Timeframe	Between	× ~
01:30 PM	03:30 PM	
	ied on the clients/devices timezone, not your timezone up to 24 hours for new criteria or changes to existing criteria to take effect	

If the resident does not acknowledge the message during that time, an event will be triggered. Currently, you'll need to view the events history in the portal, but future development will include the ability to receive these alerts via other methods.

rigger		0	Welfare Check 🔘 Security Motion Sen
elect Sensor		Bathroom	XN
riteria	Doesn't Have	× v 1	
īmeframe		Between	× ×
From 06:00 AM		To	
		'devices timezone, not your timezone r new criteria or changes to existing criteria to take effect	
			_

Security Motion Sensor lets you monitor a resident's infra-red (PIR) motion sensor/s. Choose the sensor you wish to monitor and whether you want to trigger the alert if it does or doesn't have a set number of movements during the timeframe you select. Then click Save.

For example, you might want to know if the resident has not left their bedroom by 10 AM so you can check on them. Or you might want to know if they have not been in the kitchen between the hours of 6 AM and 6 PM, which might indicate they haven't eaten today.

Health Data

Click on **Clients** to view a list of active residents. Click the drop-down arrow next to the client you wish to view Health Data for. If it's not available, either the resident does not record health data, or the resident has not granted permission for you to view this data.

Client: Please no		lie, permissions may not have been granted by the clients.						é
	Name Tk.		Home Phone 1		Mobile Phone 1		Address †↓	Device Status 1
Filter	By 🗸 Search	k	Search	¥	Search ?	¥ [Search Vi	Filter By
	 ADAMS, Bill 		02 0202 0202		0402 020 202		Unit 12, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
	Options		02 2020 2020		0420 202 020		Unit 6, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
	© View Se Edit		02 1234 5678		0412 345 678		Unit 16, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
	C Activity Monitoring		02 2345 6789		0423 456 789		Unit 21, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Missed Check-
Ŀ	# Health Data		02 0110 1001		0401 101 001		Unit 4, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
ç	Send Notification		02 3322 2233		0433 222 233		Unit 8, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
	Client Notifications		02 4433 3344		0444 333 344		Unit 25, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
			02 2223 3332		0422 233 332		Unit 3, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	No Device
	 FRANK, Stanley 		02 9898 8989		0498 988 989		Unit 19, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
	FULLTON, Wanda		02 8765 4321		0487 654 321		Unit 28, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected

Click on the particular measurement you wish to see. You can also click on the Thresholds tab to change the settings that determine whether a particular measurement is considered abnormal for this client.

	Health Data (GOETZ Phillip & Anna Marie)		~				Health D
ľ	Health Data						
Ľ	U Blood Pressure						
	😴 Blood Sugar Level						
	5 SP02						
	💎 Heart Rate			No data to plot			
	INR INR						
	INR Respiratory Rate						
	Lespiratory Rate						
	Respiratory Rate Temperature Weight	▲ Thresholds					
	Repiratory Role Temperature Vaugit Seep	Туре	Extreme Low	Abnormal Low	Abnormal High	Extreme High	
	Respiratory Rate Temperature Weight	Type Blood Pressure Diastolic	50	60	90	100	
	Repiratory Role Temperature Vaugit Seep	Туре					
	Respiratory State Temperature Weight Step Steps	Type Blood Pressure Diastolic	50	60	90	100	

Send Notification

You can send notifications to one resident, a group of residents, or all residents in the village (if they have devices capable of receiving them). You can send Notifications from the home screen or from an individual client record. The difference is if you send from a client record, it will send only to that resident. See page 34 for information on how to send notifications to groups or all residents, and which devices are capable of receiving them.

Client Notifications (History)

This lets you view a history of notifications that were sent to this particular resident.

	lients wear note if you are unable to view or edit a clients file, permissions may not have bee	n granted by the clients.					ŝ
10	Name Ti.		Home Phone 1		Mobile Phone 1	Address †↓	Device Status 1
	Filter By 🗸 Search	R	Search	¥	Search W	Search F	Filter By
	 ADAMS, BII 		02 0202 0202		0402 020 202	Unit 12, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
	Options		02 2020 2020		0420 202 020	Unit 6, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
11	© View & Edit		02 1234 5678		0412 345 678	Unit 16, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
	Activity Monitoring		02 2345 6789		0423 456 789	Unit 21, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Missed Check-
	🛃 Health Data		02 0110 1001		0401 101 001	Unit 4, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
	C Send Notification		02 3322 2233		0433 222 233	Unit 8, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
Ľ	Ra Client Notifications		02 4433 3344		0444 333 344	Unit 25, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
			02 2223 3332		0422 233 332	Unit 3, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	No Device
	 FRANK, Stanley 		02 9898 8989		0498 988 989	Unit 19, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected
	V FULLTON, Wanda		02 8765 4321		0487 654 321	Unit 28, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong NSW 2500	Connected

Client Tasks

Choose a client and click the drop-down arrow, then choose Client Tasks, if available. (This function is device dependent, so it may not be available on all client records.)

The portal will display a list of tasks saved for this client, if any. You can use the buttons on the right to edit, disable or delete any tasks, or use the Add Task button to add new ones.

itle ake Your Tablets ake Blood Pressure	Туре						w > c	lients
		Occurrence	Scheduled	Duration	Ending	Send Notification	Enabled	
ske Blood Pressure	Medication Reminder	Daily	30 Aug, 2023, 10:31 AM	1 hour	-	Device when due	0	20
	Take Blood Pressure Reminder	Weekly	29 Sep, 2023, 1:30 PM	1 hour	-	Device when due	0	*
est Alarm Daily	General Reminder	Daily	29 Sep, 2023, 1:00 PM	30 minutes	Oct 5, 2023	Device when due	0	*
lease take ECG weekly	General Reminder	Once Off	29 Sep, 2023, 2:00 PM	30 minutes	-	-	0	*
		A de stat						
Edit Task Title Blood Pressure Remi Type of task General Reminder Description Take your blood pres			Client Anna Marie X V Weekly	Goetz			×	× ~
Title Blood Pressure Remit Pype of task General Reminder Description Take your blood press Duration 30 minutes			Client Anna Marie					× ~
Title Blood Pressure Remi General Reminder Description Take your blood pres Duration 30 minutes Ending No End Date	sure, please.		Client Arms Marie Weeky Weeky X Y	÷00 AM				× ~
Title Blood Pressure Remi General Reminder Description Take your blood pres Duration 30 minutes	sure, please.		Client Arms Marie Weeky Weeky X Y		n not complete?			× ~

You can change the various settings as desired, then click SAVE.

- Occurring this is the frequency that this task will occur, e.g. daily, weekly, monthly, yearly, etc.
- Description this is the message that will appear (or be read aloud)
- *Duration* this is how long the message will remain on screen if not acknowledged.
- Start Date you choose the day this task will first appear, and the time.
- Ending this lets you select an end date for the task, if desired.
- Notification Type you choose whether it appears on screen or is read aloud.
- Send notification when due tick this box to also send a notification when this task is due.

At the bottom left you'll also find buttons to delete or disable this task. If you choose disable, you can later enable this task again if you like.

Devices



This lets you see all devices across the village. You can search for specific residents, or filter by device type, battery level or status, connection type, etc. You can also export the full or filtered list to Excel by clicking the Export button in the top right.

= Life	eGuard Portal								۵ ک
	Devices								Devices
25								+	roubleshooting 🗈 Export
0	Client Name	Address	Device Code	Туре	Battery Level	Power Status	Connection Type	Sim Carrier	Check-in (Last 26 hrs)
•							The network that the		Indication if the device has checked-in with our servers within the last
*			Device code for the	Device type, e.g. SmartHome IP-Dialler,	Indication of the battery	Indication if the device is on mains power, ie. It may	device is connected to; does not indicate if the	Indicates the network	260r; please note this is
*	Client/unit the device is currently allocated to	Location of the device	device onsile	SmartHome LGX, etc.	level, i.e. if it is below or above a certain charge	be unplugged or have a power outage	device is a 3g or 4g, just the network it is connected to	provider of the sim card located within the device	not an indication whether the device is functioning, however, can suggest a
^							~		potential issue if "No" is listed
	Search VF	Search V	Search 17	SmartHome IPD V2 🗸 🐺	Filter By 🗸 😵	Filter By 🗸 🌾	Filter By 🗸 🌾	Filter By 🗸 😵	Filter By 🗸 🌾
	ADAMS, BII	Unit 12, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong	C22240	SmartHome IPD V2	Ok	FULL	Mobile (3G)	Vodafone AU (50503)	No
5	BROWN, Martin	Unit 6, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong	C4421	SmartHome IPD V1	Ok	FULL	WIFi	Unknown	No
6	BURROW, Phil	Unit 16, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong	M481	SmartMobile	Low	Not Supported	-	Unknown	Not Supported
±	COOPER, Mary	Unit 21, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong	C29091	SmartHome IPD V2	Ok	CHARGING	Mobile (4G)	Vodafone AU (50503)	Yes
	CYAN, Vernon	Unit 4, Demo Village, West St, Wollongong	C12844	SmartHome IPD V1	Ok	NOT_CHARGING	Mobile (3G)	Vodafone AU (50503)	Yes

Please note, newly allocated devices will display Battery and Power Status as *Unknown*, Battery Level as *O*, and Status as *Disconnected* until an alarm is sent OR the first 26-hourly check-in has occurred. Once an alarm is sent or the check-in occurs, the portal will update to show the current status.

Community News



This feature lets you broadcast news articles to ALL residents with devices capable of receiving them (e.g. the SmartHome IP Dialler, LifeGuardian or LifeGuard SmartMobile apps). They can read these articles directly on the screens of those devices. Those with the SmartHome LGX will hear a notification read aloud to advise they have Community News available in the SmartMobile app, and that they can call INS for more information. Unfortunately, those with other devices will not receive Community News.

Click **Community News** to display a list of articles. Articles that have been published can be viewed by clicking them. Articles still in draft mode can be edited and either published or saved again as a draft. Articles you wish to remove from residents' devices can be archived. Use the buttons on the right to edit, publish or archive articles.

To create a new article, click the **Create a News Article** button in the top right, just below the **Log Off** button.

	a dependent) or that are meant for only one or a group of vaside as that can include pictures - a.g. to send out newsletters or ave					Create a News
Title	Status		Summary	Created Date	Created By	_
	Filter By	~ 8				
Christmas Party	Draft		Christmas Party in the Community Centre	December 12, 2022	Matthew :	2 4
Resident Meeting	Published		RESIDENT MEETING on 9th November Please join us in the Community Centre for a meeting to discuss proposed changes in our procuedures	November 1, 2022	Matthew	2 ±
Welcome new residents	Published		Welcome Naybelline Brown and John Black! Please	October 11, 2022	Marlon	🗾 ±
Nurse clinic on site	Published		If you wish to visit with the village nurse, please join \ldots	September 6, 2022	Marlon	2

You can apply standard text formatting options, for example to make text bold or italic, or to make it align left, centre or right. You can use bullets, numbering, and other formatting functions.

You can even add pictures by simply copying them (e.g. from the internet or a document) and pasting them into the content.



Once finished creating the article, you can either choose to publish it to your residents, or save it as a draft to finish later. Once saved as a draft, the buttons will change so you can publish or archive.



This is where you'll find information relating to your village, including procedures that INS will follow when responding to alarms, access details, contacts in the village, and documents saved on your file. Each section is explained in further detail below.

Details

This screen shows the basic details we have on file for your village. The primary contact is shown on this screen, but the full list of contacts is under the Contacts tab, which we'll discuss below. You can edit this information at any time by clicking the EDIT button in the top right.

One thing you may wish to double-check is the Time Zone, circled below. If you wish to set up notifications to village contacts that only send during specified hours, you will need to have the time zone of the village set, which is done on this screen.

= Li	feGuard Portal (Demo Village)	۵ ۲ 🗉
	Village	
-	Access Details Decuments Decoments Procedures Access Details Decuments	>
۵	- Contact Details	Edit
63	Name	
÷.	Demo Village Phone Number Alternative Phone Number	
\$	02 4254 6226 Fax Number Email	
-	02 4254 6227 Iffeguard@theinsgroup.com.au	
R	- Property Address	
e	11 West St, Wollongong NSW 2500, Australia Cross Street Time Zone	
2	- Australia/Sjdney	
6	Primary Contact	
±	Name -	
	Phone Number Other Phone Email	I

Procedures

Here you can edit the village protocols and procedures followed by INS LifeGuard when responding to alarms from your residents.

≡ u	feGuard Portal (INS LIFEGUARD DEMO VILLAGE)	۰ (۲) (۲)
	Village	
-	Access Details Documents Documents Promo Codes	>
۵		Export Add/Edit
-	MEDICAL EMERGENCIES – Dusiness Hour	MEDICAL EMERGENCIES - After Hours
•	Please follow standard INS Life@uard procedure, dispatch ambulance immediately if required. In the event of no voice contact, village will attend to check on resident. Please notify village staff of all emergencies.	As Above.
÷.	William Wallace2 0499 999 999 WillWall@rubyrose.com.au Clark Kent 0499 888 777 ClarKent@rubyrose.com.au	
. 🔺		
. =	SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS: MEDICAL EMERGENCY As Above. Testing	SMOKE ALARMS - Business Hours Contact the fire brigade immediately and notify William Wallace on 0499 999 999. Test
8	SMOKE ALARMS - After Hours	RESIDENT LOCK DUTS
2	SMUKE ALAKIMS - Arter Hours As Above.	Resident LOCK OUTS Contact Lollie Locksmith on 02 9999 8877 and email William Wallace at WillWall@rubyrose.com.au.
•	MAINTENANCE EMERGENCIES	Test
÷	Contact ABC Maintenance on 02 9999 7788 and email William Wallace at WillWall@rubyrose.com.au	New Test.

Click the Add / Edit button to make changes. This brings up the Edit screen.

From here you can add, delete, or rearrange the various sections using the coloured buttons on the right. You can also export the information using the Export button in the top right.

≡ Lif	eGuard Portal (INS LIFEGUAR	D DEMO VILLAGE)	• • • • •
*	Village	Edit Procedures × Procedures Procedures Procedures Procedures Procedures Procedures Procedures Procedure	Q > Village > Procedures >
⊒ ^ *	MEDICAL EMERGENCIES – Busin Please follow standard INS LIFEO. voice contact, village will attend to William Wallace2 0499 999 999 V. Clark Kent 0499 888 777 Clarkent	Produkt Name Produkt Name Produkt Della - Alter Hours Produkt Della Asktore. 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	
4	SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS: MEDIC As Above. Testing	Pecceluri terrer Pecceluri terrer Sebela LINSTRUCTIONS MEDICAL EMERGENCY Prostave Data Prostave Data	9 999 999. Test
	SMOKE ALARMS – After Hours As Above.	A saboe. Testing	t WillWall@rubyrose.com.au.
ŧ	MAINTENANCE EMERGENCIES Contact ABC Maintenance on 02 1	Poccessr tarre SAMDE ALARAS - Business Hours Poccessr bits	
	Evacuation Evacuation	Contact the fire brigade immediately and notify William Wallace on 0.499 999 997. Text	
		Protect 1997-80 - After Hours Protect Parts Add Date Add Add Date Add Add Date Add Add Date Add Ad	
- 15		AS ADOVE.	

Access Details

This allows you to edit your village's access details as required for Emergency Services to enter. For example, they may be required to enter a gate code to access the village grounds. Use the Edit button if you wish to change any of the information.

Note that unit-specific access details are entered on the client file.

Life	Guard Portal (INS LIFEGUARD DEMO VILLAGE)		
ľ	Village		🗟 🗲 Village 🗲 Access Details
l	Access Details Documents Details Documents Details	\$	
l			✓ Edit
l	SKH Code 12345	Gate Code 54321	
l	SKH Location Next to front gate on the right	Gate Location Front gate accessed via Front Street	
l	Building Access Details On entering, turn right for the office, turn left for the ILUs.		
L	Other access details		
l	None		
L			

Contacts

Here you can edit village contacts and set up which notifications they will receive. The symbols next to their mobile number or email indicate whether they are currently set to receive notifications for medical emergencies* or maintenance issues, as well as for various device status events.

≡ Lif	feGuard Portal (Demo Village)					(• •
	Village					a > vila	ge 🔰 Contacti
	🏫 Details 💼 Procedures 👂	Access Details B Contacts	Documents DProm	to Codes			
							+ Add Contect
							+ Mad connect
	Title	Name	Phone Number	Mobile Phone	Fax Number	Email	+ Au cumic
	Title Village Manager	Name Anna Cooper	Phone Number 0242546226	Mobile Phone +61400111000	Fax Number +61242546227	Email village.manager@village.com.au ()	

Hover the mouse over the <u>o</u> symbol next to a contact's mobile number or email address and it will display any events that are currently set to send via that method.



Click the pencil icon next to the contact name to edit their details, or the trash bin to delete that contact.

* PLEASE NOTE: INS LifeGuard will only send an emergency notification email to the village in the event that a) emergency services have been called for attendance, or b) emergency services have been provided with access details prior to the attendance being cancelled.

Setting up notifications for village contacts:

Click the pencil icon to edit any contact, or to create or edit the notifications they'll receive. At the bottom of the edit screen are their Notification Options. Edit or delete existing notification options, or click the Add Notification Options bar at the bottom to add new notifications.

	tal (INS NOTIFICATIONS TESTIN	IG FILE)			•	(?) (*
Village	Edit Contact				× Village >	
A Details			5TTC		^	>
	Village Manager	A	nna Cooper			
	Primary Contact Number		Secondary Contact 1 0242546226	Number		dd Contact
Title	02 4254 6220		0242546226			
Village Mar	nager Notes				m.au 🛈	
Asst Mana	ger					
Maintenan	ce Supervit +61400111000	En Car	nal llage.manager@village.com.au	Fax Number +61242546227		
	Please Note: It may take up to	24 hours for new patification crite	ria or changer to take effect			
	(Auto) indicates automated no	24 hours for new notification crite htifications. All others are sent by o	ur operators after events.	Notify To		
	(Auto) indicates automated no Type Select	ntifications. All others are sent by o Notify Via	w operators after events. Notify From	Notify To		
	(Auto) indicates automated no Type Select Emergency - Select	Notify Via	w operators after events. Notify From X V	Notify To		
	(Auto) indicates automated no Type Select Select Maintenance	All others are sent by o Notify Via Select Select Select Select Email Select Email	w operators after events. Notify From	Notify To	ē i	
	(Auto) indicates automated no Type Select Envergency Select Maintenance Device Related	htifications. All others are sent by o Notify Via Select Email Select Email Select Email	w operators after events. Notify From X V	Notify To		
	(Auto) indicates automated no Type Energency Select Maintenance r Select	Notify Via	vr operators after events. Notify From X V	Notify To	ē i	
	(Auto) indicates automated no Type Elect Energency Select Select Device Related o Select	titifications: All others are sent by o Notify Via Email Email Select Email Select Email Select Select	war operators after events. Notify From X X X	NelfyTo		
	(Auto) Indicates automated no Type Energy Benergy Maintenance Device Related Sector Low Esthery (Auto)	titications. All others are sent by o Notify Via Email Select Email Select Email Select Email Select Email	wr operators after events. Notify From X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X	Notify To	× ×	
	(Auto) Indicates automated no Type Energy Benergy Maintenance Device Related Sector Low Esthery (Auto)	titications. All others are sent by o Notify Via Email Select Email Select Email Select Email Select Email	wr operators after events. Notify From Notify 7	Notify To		
	(Auto) Indicates automated no Type Energy Benergy Maintenance Device Related Sector Low Esthery (Auto)	titications. All others are sent by o Notify Via Email Select Email Select Email Select Email Select Email	wr operators after events. Notify From Notify 7	Notify To	× ×	

In the example above, the village manager is set to receive several types of notifications, all via Email, and at any time of the day. You can change Email to SMS if you prefer to get text notifications. If you prefer to receive notifications only during certain hours, set the From and To times in the right two boxes.

Note that to specify a time window for notifications, you must have the time zone set in the Village Details tab (see page 24).

Click SAVE when finished to save your changes.

Documents

Any relevant documentation such as village maps can be attached here, and these will be added to the residents' files so they can be accessed by INS LifeGuard operators. The buttons on the right allow you to view, download or delete these documents. Note that you can only view PDF documents in the portal. To view any other formats, you'll first need to download them.

Village		⇔ > via	ge 🕽 Docu
Access Details 🖬 Procedures 🖋 Access Details 🖪 Contacts	Documents Promo Codes		
		4	Atlach Docur
File	Last Modified	Туре	
Document 01.doc	Oct 13, 2022, 4:51:43 PM	Word	۹ 🔺
Document 02.doc	Jul 15, 2022, 5:02:06 AM	Word	۹ 🔺
Document 03.doc	Jul 15, 2022, 5:02:10 AM	Word	۹ 🔺
Document 04.pdf	Oct 13, 2022, 5:44:35 AM	PDF	ه 🔺
Document 05.xlsx	Oct 13, 2022, 4:52:34 PM	Excel	۹ 🛃
Document 06.xisx	Oct 13, 2022, 3:30:41 PM	Excel	۵ 🔺
Document 07.pdf	Nov 8, 2022, 12:08:46 PM	PDF	۹ 🛓

Promo Codes (LifeGuardian)

This feature is for those villages who wish to provide our new LifeGuardian service to their residents. LifeGuardian is a world-first app designed for iPhone and Apple Watch. More than a mobile alarm – LifeGuardian offers an array of preventive and reactive features to ensure a user's health and safety. LifeGuardian combines Australia's premiere Nurse-on-Call service with Telstra's leading mobile network and the unparalleled expertise of Apple's wearable technology. This means LifeGuardian can detect falls, car crashes, and even emerging patterns that might indicate potential health risks. Our nurses can conduct monthly reviews, offer advice, and suggest care plans to manage any risks, providing reports to the user's GP, if desired.

View more information, download a brochure, and scan a QR Code to try it free by visiting <u>www.inslifeguard.com.au/lifeguardian-app</u>.

- Residents can install the LifeGuardian app, and pay for the service via the app store OR by contacting INS LifeGuard to be invoiced. Discounts are available for residents with in-home systems supplied by the village.
- Villages wishing to pay for the LifeGuardian service for any or all of their residents can do so by generating and activating Promo Codes. You can activate 1 Promo Code, or 1,000. *Discounts apply for residents who currently have our in-home monitoring service.*

This screen shows any promo codes the village has generated, and whether or not they are currently assigned to residents. To generate new codes, click the **Generate Promo Codes** button in the top right.

/illage										e > Prom
A Details 📄 Procedures	Access Details	Contacts Documents Promo	Code	<u> </u>						
									R. Export 🕅 G	ienerate Prom
Promo Code	Status	Client Name		Device Code	ICCID	MSISDN / Number	Generated On	Activated On	Deactivated On	
Search V	Filter By 🗸 😵	Search	8	Search 16						
L9X2X-74D9	Assigned	SMITH John Mr		M88888		-	18 Apt, 2024, 8:26 AM	18 Apr, 2024, 8:30 AM	-	21
LX1X9-DXC3	Assigned	WALKER Nancy Mrs		M99999			18 Apt, 2024, 8:26 AM	17 Jun, 2024, 10:24 AM		21
L31X9-XA5X	Unassigned					-	1 Jul, 2024, 4:19 PM	-	-	* =
				Showing Items 1 to 3 $\begin{bmatrix} Select \\ 10 \\ \checkmark \end{bmatrix}$						

Once generated, you'll see Unassigned Promo Codes in the list. You can then use the buttons on the right to **Activate** any unassigned codes, **Deactivate** to turn off billing, or **Show Code History** to see when the code was generated and a history of who it's been assigned to. You can deactivate codes at any time and later reactivate them for another resident.

			Export 🛛 🙀 Gen	erate Promo Codes
Generated On	Activated On	Deact	ivated On	
18 Apr, 2024, 8:26 AM	18 Apr, 2024, 8:30 AM	-		2
18 Apr, 2024, 8:26 AM	17 Jun, 2024, 10:24 AM	-	Deactivate	× 🗖 🗖
1 Jul, 2024, 4:19 PM	-	-	Activate	2 - 🗆
			Show Code	History

When you click the Activate button, you'll be asked to choose the device/ resident to assign it to. *The resident must first have installed the app on their iPhone and/or Apple Watch to be visible in the list.* We recommend you activate the promo code before their free trial period ends to ensure the resident isn't charged directly for the service.

Villag													₩ > viie	ige 🗲 Promo
A D	etails 💼 Procedu	res	👂 Access Details		E Contacts Docume	nts Promo C	codes	s						
													R Export W	Generate Promo
Prom	io Code		Status	1	Client Name			Device Code	ICCID	MSISDN / Number	Generated On	Activated On	Deactivated On	
Sea	rch	¥	Filter By 🗸 🦞		Search		¥	Search V						
L9X20	(-74D9		Assigned	10	SMITH John Mr			M85388	-	-	18 Apr, 2024, 8:26 AM	18 Apr, 2024, 8:30 AM		21
LXDS	NDXC3		Assigned	1	WALKER Nancy Mrs	Assign Promo	Cod	de to Device		×	8 Apr, 2024, 8:26 AM	17 Jun, 2024, 10:24 AM		2
L3109	-XASX		Unassigned			- Select Device				~	Jul. 2024, 4:19 PM			* ±
						1				٩	1			
						BROWN Tracey	(M95	9292)						
						BLACK Karen M	rs (M	(29292)						
						GREY Troy (M9	2929)	9						
						VACANT VILLA	12 (M	/92299)						
						WHITE Phillip (1	M229	992)						

You can Export the displayed list of Promo Codes at any time by clicking the **Export** button in the top right of the screen.

Evacuations

This is where you can release emergency evacuations, both practice drills and actual emergency alerts. The first screen shows a history of past alerts. You can click the Details button to see which residents received the alerts, and which have acknowledged them.

Not all devices can receive Evacuation Alerts. To see if the devices installed in your village can and what limitations they may have, please <u>click here</u>.

uard Portal (INS LIFEGUARD DEMO VILLAGE)	•
Evacuations	
	Start Encestion Start Encestion
Emergency Emergency. Evacuate Evacuate. This is not a drill.	Status: Cancel
Activated by: Matthew Macbeth at Dec 9, 2022, 12:34:58 PM Cancelled by: Matthew Macbeth at Dec 9, 2022, 12:45:54 PM	© Deta
Emergency Emergency. Evacuate Evacuate. This is not a drill.	Status: Cancel
Activated by: Matthew Macbeth at Dec 9, 2022, 12:29:53 PM Cancelled by: Matthew Macbeth at Dec 9, 2022, 12:32:39 PM	© Deta
Emergency Emergency Emergency, there is chocolate cake in the kitchen.	Status: Cancel
Activated by: Anna Cooper at Nov 8, 2022, 3:19:09 PM Cancelled by: Anna Cooper at Nov 8, 2022, 3:20:30 PM	© Deta
Emergency Emergency. Evacuate Evacuate. This is only a drill.	Status: Cancel
Activated by: Anna Cooper at Nov 3, 2022, 12:34:03 PM Cancellied by: Anna Cooper at Nov 3, 2022, 12:34:39 PM	© Deta
Emergency. Evacuate. This is not a drill.	Status: Cancel
Activated by: Matthew Macbeth at Nov 2, 2022, 9:17:59 AM Cancelled by: Matthew Macbeth at Nov 2, 2022, 9:19:05 AM	© Deta
Emergency Emergency Emergency. Evacuate Evacuate. This is only a drill.	Status: Cancel
Activated by: Anna Cooper at Oct 14, 2022, 10:23:26 AM Cancelled by: Anna Cooper at Oct 14, 2022, 10:24:09 AM	© Deta
Emergency Emergency Emergency. Evacuate Evacuate. This is only a drill.	Status: Cancel
Activated by: Anna Cooper at Oct 13, 2022, 1:36:28 PM Cancelled by: Anna Cooper at Oct 13, 2022, 1:37:54 PM	© Deta

To start an emergency evacuation alert, click the Start Evacuation button.

∎۱	feGuard Portal (INS LIFEGUARD DEMO VILLAGE)	۱
* 0 * *	Start Execution Distant Distan	Costs a natification group? Costs a natification group? Costs a natification group and see you time and then you used to start at exacultors
	Here used is sufficiently grage of individual excipants is and the excitation is. If these are left later the excitation will be ast to the veltor ellips. Internet on compose Derive out on (b) IN OFFICE THEFTER (b) The focusion of the compose will be digited on the source induo and adult to be readent. Now can answel this as per year requirements. Excitation Name Second Second Derive Derived Der	✓

NOTE: The receipt of evacuation alerts by devices is dependent on mobile network connectivity, which INS has no control over. As such it should not be the primary form of evacuating village residents in an emergency, but rather form part of the overall evacuation procedure.

You'll first need to read a disclaimer and tick to indicate you have read and agreed to the conditions given, *including the limitations of your devices*.

If you wish to send the alert to only specific residents, you can select them in the Recipients Box. Leave it blank to send to all residents. You can also use any Notification Groups you've previously saved, or create new ones by clicking **Create a notification group** in the top right.

You can edit the message that will be displayed on their IP Dialler and LifeGuard SmartMobile screens in the Evacuation Message box. This message will also be read aloud on devices that allow this function.

When ready to send the alert, click the Start button. Once you start the alert, a warning siren will sound and the message will be read aloud. Residents with IP Diallers or SmartMobile apps will also see an alert on screen.

A list will populate in the portal during the alert showing all the residents the alert was sent to, and whether or not their device received the notification. It will also advise whether residents with IP Diallers or SmartMobile apps acknowledged the message. You must cancel the evacuation if you want their devices to stop alarming.

INS recommends allowing the alert to run for a minimum of 5 minutes.

To cancel an evacuation, click the Cancel Evacuation button in the top right corner of the screen.

Evacuation Details			In ➤ Evacuations ➤ Evacuation
Emergency Emergency Emergency, Evacuate Evacuate Activated by: Anna Cooper at Dec 13, 2022, 3:20:39 PM Cancelled by: Anna Cooper at Dec 13, 2022, 3:21:16 PM	This is not a drill.		Status: Cane
IMPORTANT. Please review the list below for residents who have no	xt been sent the evacuation message. This list will refresh every 10 seconds automatically	You should contact any resident who doesn't have	a device that has acknowledged the message.
Who has received the message to cancel the evacuation?			
Name	Sent to Devices	Message	Acknowledged
Who has received the message to start the evacuation?			
Name	Sent to Devices	Message	Acknowledged

The portal will then show the status of the alert as Cancelled.

Concierge Services



This area is where you can manage the services available via the **My Concierge** function on the residents' IP Diallers and SmartMobile apps. This is an optional service you can choose to offer your residents. INS LifeGuard offers a white label service whereby we can respond as the village desires to any service requests for a nominal fee. Alternatively, the village can decide how they'll respond to requests.

PLEASE NOTE: if you wish to use INS LifeGuard as a white label service provider for your Concierge Services, please contact us first so we can set it up for your organisation.

≡ Lit	feGuard Portal (INS LIFEGUARD DEMO VILLAGE)				ر ک
	Concierge Services				Concierge Services
	Name	Provided By	Group Email	Service Details	Cost
•	Electrical	Group	electrical@smithelectrical.com.au	Smith Electrial - 0408 000 000	\$8.00
	Plumbing	Group	plumber@wilsonplumbing.com.au	Wilson Plumbing	\$7.00
	Gardening & Landscaping	LifeGuard	-	-	\$5.00
	Carpentry	LifeGuard	-	Testing	\$5.00
	Painting	LifeGuard	-	-	\$5.00
	Air Conditioning Supply and Servicing	LifeGuard	-	-	\$5.00

For each service listed, click the **Edit** button to choose whether the particular service will be offered to your residents, and if so, who will handle the service requests.



To use our White Label Service, select LifeGuard in the Provided By field.

If you would prefer that your organisation handle the service requests, select **Group** under **Provided By**, then enter the email address that service requests will be sent to under **Group Email** field.

Add any service details you wish the residents to see, and the cost of that service to the resident, then click **Save**.

If you would prefer not to offer that service, choose **Not Provided**, and residents will not see this option.

Village Notifications



This screen shows a list of notifications that have been sent to village contacts as per the criteria that's been set up. To manage the types of notifications that are sent to your village contacts, please see page 26.

= 1	Life	Suard Portal (INS LIFEGUARD DEMO VILLAGE)			
	ſ	Village Notifications			
-	L	Type	Client Name	Source	
۵	Ŀ	File by 🗸 🗸 😵			
	Ŀ	Low Battery (Auto)	DARATT Tim	Low Battery Alarm	٩
\$	Ŀ	Power Fall (Auto)	BAFRATT Tim	Mains Power Fail Alarm	٩
	Ŀ	Low Battery (Auto)	SMTH William	Low Battery Alarm	٩
*	Ŀ	Emergency	BRCWW Mobile	Emergency Alarm	٩
^	L	Emergency	FRANK Sally	Emergency Alarm	٩
•	Ŀ	Low Battery (Auto)	BARRATT Tim	Low Bettery Alern	•
۲	Ŀ	Low Battery (Auto)	WALLACE Wommer	Low Battery Alarm	Q
5		Low Battery (Auto)	GLIGE Maswell	Los Battery Alarm	

You can click the magnifying glass symbol next to any notification to view the details of that particular notification and who it was sent to.

=	LifeGu	aard Portal (INS LIFEGUARD DEMO VILLAGE)				۲) 🕐 😩
	v	allage Notifications				G ➤ Wlage N	
45		QUINTON Rosa				×	
		Type	Sent To	Via	Method	Sent	
_		Emergency	Nejandro	alejo@email.com	Erral	No	•
=		Source Emergency Alarm	Matthew Mac	matthew@email.com.au	Dread	No	
			Tam Phan	+61400444000	SMS	No	۹
		Title INS LifeGuard Notification	Tam Phan	tamp@email.com	Erral	No	Q
A		Message	Tim Barratt	tim.b@email.com.au	Erral	No	
		Melsage INS LifeGuard Notification					<u> </u>
		Date & Time of Alern: 23/12/2023 6:34:15 PM					•
-		Village Name: INS NOTIFICATIONS TESTING FILE					٩
•		Address: 11 West St, Wollangong NSW 2500, Australia					
2		Resident Name: QUINTON Rosa					•
-		Authorisation to Notify Village: No					٩

You can also generate reports to show the notifications that have been sent (see page 37).

Client Notifications



This is for notifications you wish to send to a group or all residents. To send notifications to just one individual, locate them in the Client list and choose Send Notifications from the drop-down list by their name. (See page 19).

Not all devices can receive Notifications. To see if the devices installed in your village can, please <u>click here</u>.

Notifications sent to residents with IP Diallers, LifeGuardian or LifeGuard SmartMobile apps will make a chime sound to alert the resident that they have received a notification. A preview of the notification will appear on screen which they can tap to open and read the full message, or to close it. You can decide whether the message will be displayed on screen (for those devices that have screens) or read aloud.

Note for those with SmartHome IP Diallers:

Unread notifications are indicated with a number on the IP Dialler screen. If they remain unread, the device will chime each morning on waking, and again every hour until the resident reads and/or closes the notification.

This is something to bear in mind if you receive reports from your residents that the device is making a chime noise. You might wish to advise them to check whether they have unread notifications.

Notification History

On this screen you'll see the **Notification History**, which shows all notifications previously sent. Click the search icon to the right of a notification to view the full details.

NOTE: The receipt of notifications by the residents' devices is dependent on mobile network connectivity at the time the notification is sent. Notifications will be received when network connectivity is optimum. Delivery throughout the village may be staggered based on the number of devices the notification was sent to, and is reliant on a network that INS has no control over. As such, INS cannot warrant delivery of messages to the devices.

≡ u	eGuard Portal (INS LIFEGUARD DEMO VILLAGE)				۰ و) (
<u>*</u>	Client Notifications New or not and outdotters to a second of desibler's the place. To sear them to individual resident's and the Notification History Retification Groups	derson is (Zients and choose Send Motification	Dava		Client Notifications > Notification Hid	>
a ♠	Title	Sent From	Туре	Created	No. of Messages	
\$ ▲	Please test your INS LifeGuard Alarm System Take your alarm system with you on your phone	The INS Group	General	Last Six Months V Dec 9, 2022, 12:33:16 PM	1	
•	Christmas Party has been scheduled	The INS Group Demo Village	General General	Dec 9, 2022, 12:23:42 PM Nov 17, 2022, 11:40:25 AM	1 a	
a	RN Clinic has been scheduled	Demo Village	General	Nov 8, 2022, 3:28:17 PM	1	

Notification Groups

This shows notification groups you have created and allow you to edit or delete them. You can also create new notification groups here.

≡ uf	eGuard Portal (INS LIFEGUARD DEMO VILLAGE)		<u>ः</u> ः
	Client Notifications Here was can send notification to a answ or all residents in the ultimer. To send them to individual residents looke the over	on in Cliente and choose Send Notification three	
	E Notification History		>
			+ Create Notification Group
	Name	Description	
	My Village Group	My Wilage Group Description	
	Residents with no mobility issues	These residents should be able to evacuate on their own without assistance.	

New Notification

To create a notification, click the **Create New Notification** Button. You must read the disclaimer at the top of the screen and tick the box to indicate you agree to the conditions.

Next you'll choose whether the message will be displayed on screen or read aloud (device dependent – please see note at the start of this chapter). To send to a Notification Group, choose it from the list or create a new one. Alternatively you can select specific residents, or leave blank to send to all residents. Click SEND when you're ready to send the notification.

= Li	eGuard Portal (INS LIFEGUARD DEMO VILLAGE)	۵ کا ک
▲ □ ↔ ★ ▲ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■	New Notification Distainer Piess nicht auch aber forten starte sont an standen forten sins mannen in der nicht auch and standen forten in der nicht auch aber auch auch aber auch aber aber auch auch aber aber aber aber aber aber aber aber	Create a notification group: Create a notification group: Contray notification group: Contray notification Contray notifica
		Send

Activity Monitoring



You can set Welfare Checks that alert you if residents do not respond, as well as Security Motion Sensor alerts for residents with PIR beams set up for this purpose. Activity Monitoring requires devices capable of receiving on-screen notifications. To check if your devices can, <u>click here</u>.

The Activity Monitoring button on the home screen is used to set Welfare Checks that apply to all residents in the village. But the process of setting them is essentially the same as for individuals, as explained on page 16.

Change Log



This provides a history of changes made to any information in the portal by your organisation's users, including the date and time, as well as who made the change. This feature was requested via feedback from village managers.

E LifeGuard Portal			ی ک
Document Change Lo	g		B ➤ Document Change Log
Name	Field	Modified By	Date
	Filter By Field	× 8	
1		Showing Items 1 to 0	
e l			
6			
L .			
1			
022 - LifeGuard Portal -The INS Group			V1.0
Reports



You can generate various reports from this screen and even schedule reports to be sent daily, weekly or monthly.

Activations Report

This report shows a list of all alarms received, and includes the residents' names, alarm type, and which device the alarm was received from. You can decide what format to save the report in, and which devices and alarm types to include. You can also select the date range for the report.



Low Usage Report

This report lets you see residents that have not activated their alarm within the specified number of days. The report shows the residents' names, location, alarm type (e.g. pendant) and the date the last alarm was received. Again, you can choose the format and which device types to include.

Please note: If you select a specific alarm origin, e.g. pendant, a resident that has tested via the HELP button will still appear on the low usage report.



Village Notifications Report

This report shows a summary of notifications sent to village contacts within the specified time.

Village Notifications Report		×
From	То	
Notification Type		~
Format		
PDF Excel		
Word		
O Image		
		Generate

Scheduled Reports

The Scheduled Reports button in the top right of the Reports page takes you to your profile where you can set any of these reports to be automatically emailed to you daily, weekly or monthly.



Knowledge Base



Search our Knowledge Base for help articles and answers to common FAQs. You'll also find tech support videos to assist with any issues that may arise.

You can also access the Knowledge Base from the Help menu in the top right of the screen (see below).

Help Menu

Click the Help Menu for access to our searchable Knowledge Base, to view this Manager's Guide, or to access our Newsletter Archive.

If you do not currently receive our Newsletter, click the *join our mailing list* button at the top of the archive to subscribe.

• (?
Help	
Knowledge Base	>
Managers Guide	
Newsletter Archive	

Disclaimer

The Manager's Portal is provided as a tool so you can update information held by INS LifeGuard regarding your organisation and its residents/clients. Every reasonable effort is made to ensure the information we hold is accurate, however C Rafin & Co Pty Ltd, trading as The INS Group / INS LifeGuard, does not accept any liability to any person or organisation resulting from its use or failure, or any inaccurate information provided to us.

INS LifeGuard relies upon the information herein to respond to emergency situations. As such, you are solely responsible for exercising due diligence before entering or changing any information contained in this Manager's Portal, and you acknowledge that you have authority from your organisation and/ or resident/client to do so.

You acknowledge that we will not be responsible for any corruption or failed transmission of any information or any act or omission of any nature. You agree not to use any device, software or routine to interfere or attempt to interfere with the proper working of this web portal.

You acknowledge that access to this web portal: (a) may not be continuous or uninterrupted at all times; and (b) may be interfered with by factors or circumstances outside of our control and (c) may be removed at any time by INS LifeGuard at its sole discretion.

General Service FAQs

Why choose INS LifeGuard over any other Personal Response System provider?

All calls are answered by qualified nurses and other healthcare professionals. This is exclusive to INS LifeGuard. We exceed Australian Standards for medical monitoring ... indeed we work under the higher standards required and expected of us as registered health care providers.

Who gets notified in an emergency?

In an emergency, we'll follow the village protocols, and summon Emergency Services (police, fire brigade, or ambulance) depending on the situation. With your permission, we'll call the nominated Emergency contacts provided on your Client Information Form, and/or the Village Manager, if you're a village resident.

How will I learn to use the LifeGuard system?

Upon installation by INS, our technician will carefully explain how the device works. If self-installed, INS will include supporting documentation in the Welcome Pack to assist you throughout the installation process. Every client receives a User Guide which outlines the functionality of the device. Should you require further assistance at any time, simply press the HELP button (either on your wrist or pendant transmitter, or on the device itself) and you'll be connected to our nurses who can answer any questions you may have. Alternatively, you can call us on 1800 636 226 at any time.

How can I be sure the system is working?

We encourage you to test your system just to ensure that everything is working fine. We recommend this be done at least monthly. Testing involves simply pressing the HELP button (preferably on your wrist or pendant transmitter). When the nurse answers, just advise them that you are testing. If at any time you feel there may be a problem with your system, simply call 1800 636 226 and speak to our friendly nurses for assistance.

If I'm not near the unit when I press the pendant, can I still be heard?

If you are in another room, the alarm should still work. On installation, our technicians perform a range test to ensure the system works from every room. If self-installed, INS recommends you test the system by following the instructions on the Quick Installation Guide included in the Welcome Pack. This will help you to identify any potential limitations. You can also add our SmartHome Mate into any room to extend the range. The SmartHome Mate can be voice-activated and act as a talking call-point. We recommend regular testing as coverage can change over time.

What is the range of the wrist or pendant transmitter?

All transmitters are manufactured to comply with Australian Standards AS 4607. This includes a range of up to 50 metres in open space (depending on the type of transmitter). The actual range of the pendant should be tested in the home to confirm coverage area. Please note that range is subject to a number of factors including the type of building materials used in your home and environmental factors. We can also supply options to extend the transmitter range to larger areas around homes.

Will my transmitter work when I'm outside my home?

INS does not perform any testing of the transmitter outside the home. As such, we cannot guarantee they will work outside and recommend they be used inside the home only. However, we do offer range extenders that can boost the coverage, and mobile alarm systems that can be used outside or when you're away from home.

Can I wear my transmitter in the shower?

Yes! The standard pendant or wrist transmitter is water resistant.

Will my pendant interfere with my pacemaker if I wear it around my neck?

No. The pendant has been tested in accordance with AS/NZS 61000.6.3 standard 2008 for EMC (Electromagnetic compatibility) and has been certified as compliant.

Radiofrequency energy from mobile devices and other technoloies, including our mobile alarms, may cause interference with pacemakers. You should consult with your doctor to be sure, however most who wear a pacemaker can still safely use these devices by taking these simple precautions:

- PROPER STORAGE avoid placing or wearing them next to the pacemaker. For instance, don't carry your mobile device in your shirt or jacket pocket if it rests near the pacemaker.
- **PROPER DISTANCE** hold your mobile device to the ear opposite the side of the body where the pacemaker is implanted. Ensure your mobile device remain at least 15 centimetres away from your pacemaker.

How will emergency personnel get into the home?

We recommend a security key holder be installed. Our TeleHealth Nurse will provide the code to emergency personnel if they are called. If you don't have a security key holder, one of your nominated contacts should have a key to your home and live close enough to meet emergency services at your door in an emergency.

What happens if the electricity goes out?

Our units have a battery back-up that will operate the unit in the event of a power outage. When the power is restored, the battery automatically recharges and is then ready for any additional power outages. INS recommends you keep the unit plugged in at all times to ensure the battery is always fully charged. That way, if there is a power outage, the battery will last for up to 38 hours.

What happens if I fall over at night?

Just press your HELP button – our call centre is staffed by qualified nurses and other healthcare professionals 24 hours a day, seven days a week.

What will happen if I accidentally press my pendant and send an alarm?

You can press the cancel button on the device. If you have the SmartHome IP Dialler, the cancel button appears on the touch screen once you have activated an alarm, either from the base unit or the pendant.

Should you not cancel the alarm in time, it will send the alarm and a nurse at INS LifeGuard will respond. Simply advise the nurse that it was activated accidentally and that no assistance is required. This can then be treated as a test alarm, thus confirming that your device and pendant are working correctly.

Can I set up the unit for my loved one, or does it have to be professionally installed?

Our units are quite easy to install, and full instructions are provided, so you can save money by installing it yourself. If you prefer, we can send a technician to install the unit.

What if I wish to move the unit within my residence?

INS recommends not moving your device, as diagnostic tests were performed during installation to ensure the best network connectivity in its present location. If you must move your device, we ask that afterwards you perform a test from your wrist or pendant transmitter to ensure the alarms are still received by our call centre. Please advise the nurse you have moved the unit and are testing it.

What if I move to a new address?

We can transfer your system to your new address. Just give us as much notice as possible so we can update your file with the new information. Then simply connect the system at the new address, and press the HELP button to test the unit. Our nurses will respond and confirm that everything is working properly.

Where is the response centre located?

Our Emergency Response Centres are located in New South Wales, Australia, and Auckland, New Zealand. They operate 24/7, including all public holidays – so we're always available when you need assistance.

Will activating my INS LifeGuard alarm system mean higher phone bills?

No. Our newest alarm system, the SmartHome IP Dialler, does not use any telephone line. They work via a SIM card over the mobile network.

SmartHome IP Dialler FAQs

Does the IPD meet Australian Standards?

YES! The LifeGuard SmartHome IP Dialler has been tested and certified to comply with AS 4607:1999.

Can I connect my device to the nbn™?

Yes, the IPD can be connected to the nbn[™] via Ethernet or WiFi. If connected this way, the SIM card will function as a back-up in the event the nbn connection is not working for any reason.

What is the function of the handset on the IPD?

The handset is included for those clients who choose to take up the optional INS Telephone Service. As the device is not connected to a standard phone line, the handset can only be used as a telephone with this optional service in place.

How do I read notifications on my device?

Notifications can be sent by INS LifeGuard if there is information we feel you should be aware of, or as a result of tasks and reminders that you've asked us to set up for you. They can also be sent by Village Management if you are a village resident.

The bottom centre of the screen displays the number of unread notifications, if any, in a red box. If there are no new notifications, it will display 0 in a white box. Simply tap that to view your notification history. The list of notifications will be displayed on the left side of the screen and you can identify any that have not been read yet. Tap on any notification to display the full message on the right side of the screen so you can read it.

Can I increase the size of the text on my device?

Unfortunately no, there is currently no way to change the text size programmed into the system.

Can I change the times for the Night Time Window when the screen is dimmed?

Yes. The screen on the LifeGuard SmartHome IPD will turn off between the hours of 9 PM to 6 AM. This is simply so the light from the screen doesn't disturb you in the evening. The screen will automatically wake if you trigger an alarm. If you would like to change the hours of the Night Time Window, simply contact INS on 1800 636 226 and our staff can adjust that for you.

Please note that the Night Time Window does not affect the SmartHome IPD emergency functions. The alarm system will still work when the screen is dimmed.

There is a message on my device that reads "No Subscription" – what does that mean and how do I remove it?

This notification appears on the IPD screen if one of the four coloured boxes on the right of the screen are touched (My Home, My Health, My Lifestyle, or My Phone) and you have not subscribed to these services. Please be assured this message does not mean that your alarm system is not working properly.

To dismiss this notification, simply press OK on the screen and the message will disappear. If you are unable to dismiss the message, simply press your HELP button or call 1800 636 226 for assistance.

There is an error message on my device screen, what should I do?

If there is an error message appearing on screen, please either test your system by pressing the HELP button or call us on 1800 636 226.

SmartHome LGX FAQs

Does the LGX meet Australian Standards?

YES! The LifeGuard SmartHome LGX has been tested and certified to comply with AS 4607:1999.

What does the flashing orange light on the front mean?

If flashing every 3 seconds, it means the battery is low. If every 2 seconds, it's a system fault, likely an error with the SIM. Try reseating the SIM card, and if it's still an issue, contact INS LifeGuard.

What does the green ring-light mean?

When solid, it means AC power is on. If it's flashing, AC power has failed.

SmartLink Medi Guardian MKII FAQs

Does the MKII meet Australian Standards?

YES! The SmartLink Medi Guardian MKII has been tested and certified to comply with AS 4607:1999.

Why is the HELP button flashing?

It's recently sent an alarm. You can simply press the Cancel button.

What does it mean if the Mains light is blinking?

The power is disconnected. Please check the device is plugged in securely and the power point is turned on.

Chiptech SEVEN/LE FAQs

Does the Chiptech SEVEN/LE meet Australian Standards?

YES! The Chiptech SEVEN and SEVEN LE have been tested and certified to comply with AS 4607:1999.

Mobile Alarm System FAQs

How do you locate someone using a mobile alarm?

Built-in GPS locators ensure we'll be able to speak to you, locate you, and send assistance – even if you're not able to respond. For self-monitored mobile alarms, you can use the GPS function to locate the user and track where they've been, which can be very useful if you're having trouble contacting them, or for those who have dementia and may wander.

What platform is your LifeGuardian app available for?

LifeGuardian is world-first app designed for iPhone and Apple Watch. More than a mobile alarm, LifeGuardian offers an array of preventive and reactive features to ensure a user's health and safety. LifeGuardian can detect falls, car crashes, and even emerging patterns that might indicate potential health risks. Our nurses can conduct monthly reviews, offer advice, and suggest care plans to manage any risks, providing reports to the user's GP, if desired. The village can generate Promo Codes to assign to residents if they wish to cover the cost of the LifeGuardian services for them. See page 28 for more information.

What platform is your LifeGuard SmartMobile app available for?

You can download the LifeGuard SmartMobile app to your existing, compatible smart phone. It's available for Android phones (version 4.4 or higher) with a minimum 5" screen.

How does the mobile LifeGuard SmartTracker work?

It works using the same cellular technology as a mobile phone, but without the complicated features. The user can simply press a button to send an alarm. It also functions as a fall detector, has a docking station for easy charging, and is waterproof IPX6, so it can be safely worn in the shower.

How much do the mobile alarm systems cost?

Please call 1800 636 226 for more information – our operators would be happy to discuss the cost with you.

Please see page 41 for precautions about using mobile devices safely with pacemakers.



INS LifeGuard

Free Call 1800 636 226

www.inslifeguard.com.au